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In response to this, the landowners have retained the of ADL Traffic & Highways 
Engineering Limited, who have produced the Transport Note attached to this 
representation. 
 
The Transport Note is based upon previous discussions with Kent County Council (KCC) 
as the Highway Authority, an assessment of the existing highway extents and accident 
analysis of the local highway network. 
 
Based upon current guidance, the Transport Note clearly demonstrates that the existing 
highway extent can provide a 1.5m wide footway between the site and the business park 
to the south and the nearby bus stops, in addition to a 5.5m wide carriageway. This width 
of carriageway allows for two goods vehicles passing simultaneously. 
 
The Transport Note also demonstrates that it would be possible to achieve a 2.4m x 43m 
visibility splay from the indicative access onto Limes Grove, where it is anticipated that 
vehicle speeds would be no more than 30mph, and that rigid vehicles up to 7.5 tonnes 
could travel along Limes Grove, with minor junction improvements at the Limes Grove 
and Cranbrook Road (A229) junction. 
 
In terms of potential traffic generation, for an employment use for the site, TRICS 
database output shows that the site at Limes Grove could generate up to 15 and 12 
vehicular trips during typical AM and PM peak hours, respectively. This is not a significant 
increase and would be imperceptible (i.e., one new trip every 4 minutes) when compared 
with the recently surveyed two-way vehicle movements on the Cranbrook Road during 
AM and PM network peak hours. 
 
It should be noted that, during a typical working day, but outside of peak hours 
(between 09:00 – 17:00), the site would generate an average of up to 10 two-way 
vehicle trips per hour, which again is not a significant number. 
 
In conclusion, ADL have demonstrated that minor off-site highways improvements can be 
made to Limes Grove and its junction with Cranbrook Road to provide continuous 
pedestrian access from the existing bus stops on Cranbrook Road and the site access 
and to accommodate two-way vehicle movements associated with employment uses 
safely. 
 
There are no existing safety concerns, based on accident analysis, on Limes Grove 
and the surrounding network and the site would not generate a significant number of 
vehicle trips to intensify or adversely impact highway safety. 
 
This demonstrates that Policy AL/HA 8 should not be deleted on highway grounds based 
on deliverable improvements to both pedestrian and vehicle accessibility, existing road 
safety, and insignificant increase in vehicular traffic associated with the allocation. 
 
In terms of the use of the site, the criteria set out in the original wording of the proposed 
policy, as set out above, would clearly mitigate against any potential impacts that the 
development would have on the local area. The use of the site for a future commercial 
purpose would therefore be wholly acceptable. 
 
Given the proximity to the existing Hawkhurst Station Business Park, the site serves as 
an ideal location to provide additional employment land within the Borough, particularly 










